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GREAT TEY BELL RINGERS
One of the things about ringing bells is that you are 
often operating very old machinery, in ancient build-
ings. At Great Tey, our oldest 
bell is 397 years old, and sits in 
a Victorian oak frame with-
in a Norman tower. So it’s 
not surprising if we have to  
maintain and repair the 
equipment from time to 
time. 

Our No 4 bell, a mere young-
ster cast in 1797, has a wood-
en wheel that has reached 
the end of its working life 
and needs replacing. Whilst 
we were planning this, we also decided to improve 
the way the bell ropes fall by installing a guide frame 
within the bell tower. This will make our bells more 
predictable to ring, especially  for less experienced 
ringers, who can find the long ropes a bit daunting 
at first. 

In order to do this we have to seek permission from 
the Diocese, as the church owners, as well as from 

the various groups  that have an interest in the  
structure, from bat experts  to listed building  
advisors. 

The good news is that permission has been  
granted and we are now raising the funds to have  
the work done, hopefully in October this year. We  
are aiming to raise £10,000 and have already made 
a good  start with several generous donations and  
the prospect of some grant funding.

To help with this, Terry and Natalie have agreed 
to hold a fundraising event at the Chequers on  
Saturday 25th May, with music provided by  
local band From the Edge. Please help support us by 
buying tickets and coming along, for what will be a 
typically Great Tey pub event and all in aid of a good 
cause. Sunshine and warmth has been ordered.

Tickets are available from The Chequers. Of course, 
if you want to donate to our cause anyway, there 
is a collection jar on the bar in the Chequers, or you 
can contact us via Facebook, where our page is 
called Great Tey Ringers.
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